
Dear LaGuardia faculty and staff:

I hope you all had a good July 4th Holiday.  Welcome Summer!

Mandatory Vaccination Policy for Students: At their meeting last night the CUNY Board of Trustees 
adopted a resolution and policy guidance requiring students attending in-person or hybrid classes to be 
fully vaccinated before the start of the Fall 2021 semester. Students will be required to submit proof of 
vaccination to designated campus officials.  Enforcement begins when at least one of the vaccines is fully 
licensed by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA).  Limited exemptions for medical and religious 
reasons are permitted.  Students that are not fully vaccinated will be required to show proof of a 
negative COVID-19 test to enter LaGuardia.  Our campus Return to Campus Operational Task Force, 
comprised of representatives from each campus division, collective bargaining units, and governance, 
will plan the implementation of this important mandate.  

Visiting Campus: As we reopen LaGuardia, you may want to visit campus, check on your office, and work 
from here.  Please remember to follow our health and safety procedures, including getting approval for 
going to campus from a Division manager, and completing your Everbridge health screening.  Please 
make sure to review the Campus Safety page and follow the specific protocols prior to your visit.  Watch 
for updates as we anticipate protocols changing soon. 

Vaccinations: Get vaccinated!  Vaccination is the most important step you can take to protect your 
health and that of our whole community. To find out more about vaccinations visit the VaxUpCUNY 
website. 

Stay cool!

Kenneth Adams
President

https://www.cuny.edu/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/page-assets/about/trustees/meetings-of-the-board/CAL0621rev.pdf
https://www.laguardia.edu/uploadedfiles/main_site/content/academics/docs/cuny-vaccine-policy-mandate.pdf
https://www.laguardia.edu/coronavirus/planning/
https://www.laguardia.edu/coronavirus/campus-safety/
https://www.cuny.edu/coronavirus/



